

Central Lancaster High School, Crag Road, Lancaster, Lancashire, LA1 3LS

Tel: 01524 32636 Fax: 01524 849586

Email: clhs@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk Website: lancasterhigh.uk

10th January 2019

Dear Parent or Carer

Re: Appointment of New Principal

As you will be aware, following Mrs Hall's departure, we have been seeking a new Principal.

I am delighted to inform you that Dr Nick Walmsley has been appointed as our new Principal. He is currently Deputy Headteacher at Ashton Community Science College, Preston and will be taking up post at the start of the summer term. In the interim, Mrs O'Farrell will remain the Acting Principal.

We welcome Dr Walmsley to Central and are extremely confident that he will lead and build on the many strengths of our school to ensure it flourishes in the next chapter of development.

Yours sincerely

Bill Deller

Chair of Governors

